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What was good?  

The text book used was acceptable.  Craig’s Introduction to Robotics was used.  It’s coverage is mostly robotic manipulator kinematics and dynamics.  If we wish to include mobile robots topics we may want to go with a different book in the future or find an additional resource.  Also the notation used for D-H notation is non-standard.  

The students in this class are quite ready to have a hands-on experience.  Since this is how I’d like the course be taught my plans to structure the course in this way will be acceptable.

Students come in with a relatively good background from their kinematics course.

What wasn't so good?  

This was the first time I have taught this course.  To put it bluntly, I struggled.  I put an awful lot of preparation into the course work, but there were days, the lectures did not come out clearly.  The content listed in my syllabus was a bit too ambitious and we did not get to all the topics that the syllabus indicated we would.  I had to slow the pace down since some the topics were more difficult for the students to grasp and more difficult to present that I had anticipated.  Some of this will be alleviated when given more familiarity with the concepts the students will have trouble with.

The other major problem with the course, is that the existing lab equipment and in department robots do not function.  It’s going to take a significant amount of work to get the lab equipment up and running for the course.  I had to improvise labs as we went, because I didn’t have working robotic equipment.  This has been addressed as we have now purchased a new robotics system with vision capabilities that we will use during the next offering of the course.  We have also purchased some small mobile robots as well that will be used.  We will need to develop new labs around the new equipment, but this should be workable for the next offering.

Next Time I/We Plan to Modify the Course by Changing/Trying
Next time the course is offered will the the second time through the course, and I will have more time to work on the lab component.  We will also have new, working robotic equipment with vision so we should have the equipment needed for the lab component.   Right now, the class is offered as 4 one period classes each week.  To be more effective this should be altered to 2 lectures and 2 labs or 3 lectures and 1 lab each week.

The number of topics should be reduced in the course syllabus to give more time to cover some concepts at a slower pace.  It will take several more iterations for the correct speed and coverage to determined.
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